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Greetings Honorable Councilmembers of the Planning and Land Use 
Management Committee,

I write you regarding the 6517 - 6533 West Lexington Project. My 
neighbors and I adamantly oppose this project as is. We presented to 
the Planning Department during the hearing in August of 2017, a 
petition with dozens of signatures of immediate neighbors that oppose 
this project We stated our concerns to the Central Hollywood 
Neighborhood Council and they voted to oppose to this project. We 
shared our opposition with our councilmembers - this project sits on 
the border of CD 4 and 13. Below I provide the objections that we 
presented in the petition, in emails to our councilmembers, and during 
public testimony.

I kindly ask that you help us in reconsidering and negotiating this 
project. Councilmember Ryu’s planning deputy stated at the area 
planning commission hearing in December that she would coordinate a 
meeting between neighbors and developer to negotiate this project. 
She has not yet done so. I ask that the hearing scheduled with PLUM 
for Tuesday, January 23, 2018, be continued so that we can learn the 
status from Councilmember Ryu’s office on this important meeting.

The primary objection to this project is that is that this stretch of 
Lexington is all single story homes, many owner-occupied with small, 
affordable rental units in the back. The homes are all quite old, 
charming, Spanish and Craftsman style bungalows, many with expertly 
landscaped yards, and our homes are all set back the same distance 
from the street. The Lexington project is approved to be over height 
restrictions and under size restrictions in order to pack as many 
luxury micro condos as possible on these parcels. This will forever 
deface the historic charm of the Wilcox Hudson block. This is part of 
what we desperately want to negotiate.

Our other objections include:
Parking issues - there are only 10 parking spaces on Lexington between 
Wilcox and Seward. Parking is only allowed on one side of the street. 
This narrow, charming block is not capable of the estimated 45 
additional new residents. The project does not have adequate parking.

Trash pick-up - there is no additional room to put trash, yard waste, and 
recycle bins on this street. There is no place to put the additional 
36 - 54 bins this project requires.

Landscape destruction, animals killed - many trees have already been 
removed from the city’s easement in front of these homes. The 
properties at 6517 - 6533 West Lexington have the most established 
landscaping on the block. The destruction of dozens of trees will be 
devastating. Neighbors adjacent to this project have complained that 
opossums have been trapped and killed on the properties. We fear the



developer intends to kill to all of the wildlife we have cherished 
here.

Oversaturation of density - there is a 700+ unit project, with retail, 
under construction on the block directly southwest of the proposed 
Lexington project. There is regularly a line a cement trucks idling 
on Lexington between Wilcox and June while waiting to enter the 
construction site’s Lexington entrance. Likewise, there is a 300+ 
luxury housing project under construction three blocks northeast of 
Lexington and Wilcox. The construction traffic, the construction 
employee parking, and the construction waste hauling is a glimpse of 
what’s to come when these projects are open to the public and 3,500 
new residents and 10,000 shoppers are accessing our quaint 
neighborhood. The impact of these large projects alone begs that no 
other project increasing the density of this street be approved. The 
additional strain of the 6517 - 6533 West Lexington Project will be 
insurmountable.

Please consider continuing this appeal so that we can negotiate our 
concerns with our council office and the developer as was promised by 
Councilmember Ryu’s staff. Please help the good citizens of Hollywood 
reach a reasonable end and let’s work together to create a workable 
project for residents and the community. I thank you for your time 
and consideration.

Sincerely Yours,

Dege Coutee 
6467 Lexington Ave. 
Los Angeles, CA 90038

(323) 334-5282
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